Gary & Monnie Bacon

Missionaries to MEXIEO

January 21, 2023
Dear Friends,

The new year presents a great opportunity to review and recall the many good things that
happened in the previous year. God was very good to us in 2022! We saw growth in our churches
across the border. Souls were saved. and believers were baptized. And our national pastor and
church members reached out to spread the gospel to other communities. All of those things were
accomplished with the help of your faithful prayerful and financial support.

We had a very enjoyable Christmas season. We were able to provide gifts for all of the
children and also the teenagers at the church. And we provided funds so that the entire church
could have a big dinner and Christmas gathering. Thanks to all of you who contributed special
offerings to make that possible. It was a blessing to everyone!

Pastor Juan has some good plans for Iglesia Bautista Monte Sion of Valle Hermoso. He is
working with some of the church members to start some home Bible studies in different parts of
the city. There are about 60,000 people in the greater Valle Hermoso area, and there are only a
few churches that preach the true gospel of Jesus Christ. We will support their efforts in every
way as they strive to spread the message of God's love to their city.

I (Gary) ask that you pray for my physical health. I have been having some issues with
balance. and I have fallen several times. Next week I will be undergoing more tests. Please pray
that the doctors can find out what is causing the problem.

We anticipate that many good things will happen in 2023. We want to see more souls
saved. and we want to see the work of the Lord increase in Mexico in every way. We know that
we can only continue to serve God as missionaries because of your faithful support. Thank you
for praying for us, and thank you for your financial support. You continue to be a blessing to us!

In Christ.
Garw & Monnie

The Bacons
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